At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 18th day of June, 2012

Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Councilman Piaquadio led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA


Add On # 14.
RECREATION: Change in Pay Rate for Approved Employee

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda.

6.
RESOLUTION for SEQR Lead Agency Status: Local Law Amending Home Occupations


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, reported that this is a resolution of the Town Board determining that the proposed Local Law amending the Zoning Code to establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations. This is an unlisted action and is providing for review under SEQR naming the Town Board as Lead Agency.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining the Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7.
RESOLUTION of Referral for Local Law: Home Occupations


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations. The motion was seconded by Council Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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8.
RESOLUTION Scheduling Public Hearing for Local Law Amending Home Occupations


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations and Calling Public Hearing on July 23rd at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Council Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9.
RESOLUTION Scheduling Public Hearing for Local Law Amending Marina Zoning


Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the June 6th Audit Workshop Meeting. This proposed Local Law will amend the Marina Townhouse Use Accessory Use Regulation of the Town’s Zoning Code. It will reduce the minimum and maximum number of boat slips, in a marina having accessory townhouse, to 20 and 40 boat slip.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing a Local Law Amending the Marina Townhouse Accessory use Regulations of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Calling a Public Hearing on July 23rd at 7:30 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10.
RESOLUTION of Referral for Local Law Amending Marina Zoning


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending the Marina Townhome Accessory Use Provisions of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11.
SEWER: West Stone Street Sewer

A.
RESOLUTION of Final Order of Establishments of the West Stone Street Sewer Extension

Mr. Taylor said the West Stone Street Sewer District Project involves the extension of the sewer district to include West Stone Street which is in need of sewer service. The Town has undergone two processes. The first is to establish an extension to include West Stone Street in the sewer district, and the second is the consolidation of the Sewer District.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the West Stone Street Extension of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B.
RESOLUTION of Consolidation of the West Stone Street Sewer Extension and Sewer District

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a Resolution Approving the Final Joint Consolidation Agreement between the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York and the West Stone Street Extension of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 17-A of the General Municipal Law and Order for its Execution. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
C. Engineering Service

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said Stearns and Wheler prepared a design in 2001 to implement the extension of the West Stone Street Extension. Due to the length of time that has expired, Stearns & Wheler/GHD has amended the existing contract to incorporate necessary engineering services for the NYSDEC regulatory review and approval, bidding phase and construction phase of West Stone Street Sewer Extension. An additional proposal for the design and construction services for the upgrade for the City of Newburgh’s Crescent Avenue Sewage P.S. will have to be authorized upon approval of the cost sharing agreement before this work is finalized. The completion of the installation of this sewer collection system must be completed by June 2013 to comply with the mandated deadline. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne if this connection will hook into the filter plant. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town has an existing contract with GHD for their design services for the filter plant. The proposal is an amendment to the original contract. The amendment adds the scope of services for the West Stone Street Sewer and the compensation for the West Stone Street Extension.

Councilman Woolsey asked if the contract prepared in 2001 has been paid for.

Mr. Osborne said the Town wants to incorporate the latest insurance language and boiler plate specifications to have the 2001 contract language current. The following services will be needed. They are as follows:


A.
Final Design Phase

$3,900.00


B.
Bidding Phase

  3,000.00


C.
Construction Phase

  7,500.00




TOTAL
         $14,400.00

Mr. Osborne said part of this contract involves the Crescent Avenue Sewer Pump Station, located in the City of Newburgh. The work for the Crescent Avenue Sewer Pump Station has not been scoped out yet. An additional proposal for the design and construction services for the upgrade of the City of Newburgh’s Crescent Avenue Sewage will have to be authorized upon approval of the cost sharing agreement for this work to be finalized. The completion of the installation of this sewer collection system must be completed by June 2013 to comply with the mandated deadline. 



PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   JUNE 18, 2012     PAGE 4


Mr. Osborne said the sewage from the West Stone Sewer will flow through the Crescent Avenue Sewage Pump Station. Based on the population in the Town area and the population in the City of Newburgh area the Town will be responsible for 40 percent of the upgrades to the sewer district and the City of Newburgh will be responsible for the other 60 percent of the upgrades. The concept of cost sharing was approved by the Town Board and the City Council.


Councilman Woolsey asked who the engineering firm for the upgrade project is. 


Mr. Osborne said an engineering firm has not been selected as of yet.


Councilwoman Greene asked if the Crescent Street Pump Station is in disrepair. 


Mr. Osborne said it is. The electrical components are housed in an old bus stop building and the pump equipment is the original equipment. This system is an old dry wet well that has been converted to a wet well system. There are problems with the Pump station that have to be addressed. 


Councilman Woolsey asked about the discharge of the Crescent Avenue Pump Station.


Mr. Osborne said the discharge comes out to Fullerton Avenue and then is gravity fed to the City of Newburgh’s Water Treatment Plant. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if the Crossroads Sewer will be charged more money for this connection and upgrade.


Mr. Osborne said the map plan report was included in the cost estimate of the pump station upgrade, which has been done. Mr. Osborne said the Town has to select an engineer and do the work. He also said there is a cost sharing agreement with the City of Newburgh. The portion of work the Town is responsible for will come from the Crossroads Sewer District and the portion the City of Newburgh is responsible for will either be issued in a credit to the Town’s payments for waste water treatment or a payment directly to the Town.  


Supervisor Booth said since it has been awhile since this item was last discussed he is going to ask Mr. Osborne to bring this item back for discussion at an Audit Workshop Meeting. 


Mr. Osborne said the Town has asked the EPA for an extension date of June 2013 for the completion of this project. The EPA did grant the Town the extension.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 15, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, the proposed contract amendment to Sterns & Wheler/GHD’s existing contract to incorporate necessary engineering services for the NYSDEC regulatory review and approval, bidding phase and construction phase of West Stone Street Sewer Extension at a cost of $37,600.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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DISCUSSION: An additional proposal for the design and construction services for the upgrade of the City of Newburgh’s Crescent Avenue Sewage Pump will have to be authorized upon approval of the cost sharing agreement before this work is completed.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. ENGINEERING: Change Order for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap    

                            Water Filtration Plant

Mr. Osborne said the proposed change order is in response to the damages caused by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee to the Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP site. Originally, in December of 2011, the engineer sent the Town a letter delineating their cost estimate. Since December 2011 Mr. Osborne has been pursuing the reimbursement for some of the costs caused by the storms through the contractor’s insurance policy or from FEMA. As to date both the insurance company and FEMA have denied the Town’s request for reimbursement. Mr. Osborne is repealing the denial from FEMA. Regardless, restoration has to be done to the site in order to comply with the Town’s schedule. 

There are two components to this change order. Mr. Osborne is requesting that the Town Board consider each part of the change order separately. The first part of the change order is for site restoration. This is to put the site back to the condition it was before the storms. The contractor has estimated a cost for site restoration to be $88,087.00.

GHD has made site recommendations that were not part of the original design. The recommendations are as follows:

1. Riprapping around the generator pads

2. Riprapping in front of the sedimentation basin

3. Straightening the stream

TOTAL
$135,400.00


Mr. Osborne said it is the Town’s opinion that they can eliminate some of the less critical elements and possibly have the Town’s Highway crew do the non-critical restorations in the future. He is asking the Town Board to consider the site restoration change order and authorize him to negotiate a change order with the contractor for site improvements not to exceed $100,000.00.


Councilman Woolsey suggested putting the site improvements out to bid. 


Mr. Osborne said there are certain things that should be done by the contractor, but the Town can certainly consider outside bidders or the Town’s Highway Department for the non-critical restorations.  


Councilman Woolsey asked the cost of just having the riprapping done around the generator pad. 


Mr. Osborne said the cost is broken up into areas. He looked at area A, which is where the generator is located, that has a cost listed as $2,500.00.


Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if he agrees with all of the work the contractor said needs to be done.
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Mr. Osborne said in the second phase it is his opinion that the Town can identify two or three of the elements that need to be done by the contractor costing the Town between $60,000.00 and $70,000.00. He said once the Town takes possession of the site the Town’s Highway Department can complete the remaining work that needs to be done. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town should have quotes submitted for the non-critical work.

Mr. Osborne said once the Town takes ownership of the site, and decides they do not want the Highway Department to do the work, the Town can ask for quotes from contractors. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 15, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for change order (PCO) No. 9 for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP in the amount of $88,100.00 for site restoration. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to negotiate with GHD for the site improvements needed at the Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


Supervisor Booth said the T-92, T-93 accounts are used for felines and the T-94 account is used for canines. All of the accounts are donation accounts and none of the money comes from the Town’s taxpayers.

A. T-92 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the voucher dated May 25, 2012 submitted by MDW Feline Rescue located in Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $393.00. The funds to pay this voucher will come from the T-92 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 6, 2012, submitted by Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell, to authorize the use of the T-93 account to pay veterinarian services vouchers submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of April and May of 2012, in the amount of $855.25. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Councilman Woolsey asked who reviews the invoices submitted for veterinarian services. Mr. Woolsey also asked to be kept informed of the donations that are deposited into the T accounts.

Supervisor Booth said the Chief of Police reviews all of the invoices submitted. Mr. Booth said the veterinarians have agreed upon a special discounted rate for the Town. He will also talk to Animal Control and the Deputy Chief of Police to include the balances on the memos they submit. 
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C. T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 6, 2012, submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital, to pay invoices for the months of April and May 2012 for a total amount of $1,270.56 from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
14.
(Add On) Recreation: Change in pay rate for Approved Employee


Supervisor Booth said at the June 13th Audit Workshop Meeting the Board approved Kyle Melfe as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at a pay rate of $8.12 per hour which was incorrect.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 18, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to correct Kyle Melfe’s salary to $7.77 per hour for the position of Seasonal Recreation Aide. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh will hold Community Day on Tuesday, July 3rd at Cronomer & Algonquin Parks. 


Councilman Woolsey said there will be quite a few vendors participating in Community Day. All of the Town’s fire companies will be attending Community Day. The fire works will start at dusk. All of the expenditures for Community Day will be paid for by private donations which the Town is very grateful for.


Councilwoman Greene said Community Day will start at 6:00 p.m.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Board starts its summer schedule now and goes back to its regular schedule again on Monday, October 1st. The meetings will be as follows:

PUBLIC MEETINGS


AUDIT/WORK SHOP MEETINGS


Monday, July 23, 2012

Wednesday, June 27, 2012


Monday, August 20, 2012

Wednesday, July 11, 2012


Monday, September 17, 2012

Wednesday, August 8, 2012







Wednesday, September 5, 2012

16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any public comments. There were none.
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17.
 ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:43 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

